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DIARY DATES 
  

March 
13th    Regional Swimming 
           Year 2 IncursionðSeaweed Sally 
17th    Year 1 Melbourne Aquarium Excursion 
18th    Year 6 excursion IMAX & Melb Museum 
19th    Year 5 Excursion Imax/Melbourne Museum  
20th    School Photos  - full school uniform 
20th    Movie Night - Penguins Of Madagascar  
23rd    Music Incursion  
           Harmony Day (wear something orange) 
24th    Year 4 Melbourne Museum Excursion 
24th    School Council AGM 7.30pm 
25th   Foundation Incursion Responsible Pet Ownership 
          Family Teacher Meetings 
27th    End of Term 1   2.30pm Dismissal Free Dress 
 
April 
13-14th Curriculum dayðStudent Free Days 
15th     Term 2 start for students 
18th      Vision PortraitsðLOTE Room 
21st      Year 4 Gardens & Gallery Excursion 
22nd     Foundation Incursion Ambulance Visit 
25th       ANZAC Day 
   
May 
6th      Foundation Lego Excursion 
7th      Music Incursion 
13th    Year 2 Ripponlea Excursion 
14th    Year 1 Yarrabee Excursion 
21st    Foundation Information Night Foundation  2016 
 

UNIFORM SHOP OPEN:  
MONDAYS AFTER THE AFTERNOON  
ASSEMBLY & WEDNESDAYS 8.30 - 9.30am  
For all Uniform Enquiries:  wpps.uniform@gmail.com 
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Dear Parents, 

 
This term all classroom teachers in Years Foundation to 

Year 6 are available for a parent /teacher interview on 

Wednesday 25th March.  

These meetings offer you an opportunity to discuss, 

with your childôs teacher, aspects of your childôs pro-

gress and their future learning goals. This year you can 

select a ten or fifteen minute interview, depending upon 

your needs. If you have been in frequent contact with 

your childôs teacher this year, you may decide that a 

shorter time period is your preferred option. It will also 

be possible to arrange interview times with all specialist 

teachers, but these may be organized at a mutually con-

venient time on another day.  

The Victorian Education Department states: 

ñPersonal learning goals are about improving studentsô 

learning and achievement as well as building studentsô 

capacity to learn. They are about students becoming 

active participants in the learning process, empowering 

them to become independent learners and motivating 

them to achieve their full potential.ò They believe that 

having parents as active participants in their childôs 

learning is crucial also.  

Reporting about your childôs progress and achievements 

this year is in response to parent feedback that was 

gathered from an Education Committee survey last year 

that indicated: 

 



 
¶ all forms of teacher feedback were valued (written, phone, face-to-face, email, formal report card, diaries, 

text) written feedback and face-to-face were highly valued by more than 70% of respondents.  

¶ Progression, behaviour, social and personal competencies and task performance were rated strongly by re-

spondents. 

¶ Parent written comments stated that they valued a focus on personalising reports, having greater opportuni-

ties to meet face to face with teachers and the importance of social/personal skills.  

Teachers felt it was important that parents know how their child was tracking earlier than Term 2 and in what ways 

you could support their childôs learning at home.  

Our new approach will be staged across a number of years and adapted and improved as a result of consultation 

with all stakeholders. We have drawn on Hattie and Timperleyôs model of feedback as well as Masterôs paper, 

ñReforming Educational Assessment: Imperatives, principles and challengesò. 

 

 Phase 1 of implementation  at Wattle Park Primary will include: 

¶ Personal learning goals established for each student 

¶ Parent teacher meetings for 10 to 15 minutes in length, meeting at the end of term 1 and 3 

A new formal report format that includes personal learning goals, academic achievement in key learning areas 

(required by the Education Department) and personal and social capabilities. This format is still in develop-

ment. 

After meeting with a range of companies, networking with local schools and speaking with key DET personnel, 

Compass is the program that we have selected to deliver our formal reports. 

 

Many thanks to Megan Ganter and the Education Committee, who have worked tirelessly on researching and de-

veloping a new reporting framework. 

 

School Council will next meet on Tuesday 24th March.  

Following our recent call for nominations, I am pleased to announce our newly appointed School Councillors. Mr 

Scott Sutherland (father of Hanisi, Lani and Samara), Ms Sheila Mayenburg (mother of Amy C) and Mrs Belinda 

Miller (mother of Owen and Olivia H).Scott, Sheila and Belinda were elected unopposed to the three parent vacan-

cies. 

I would very much like to thank the outgoing members of School Council Mr Arpad Cseh, Dr Graham Parr and Mr 

Kit Leong.  Arpad, Graham and Kit have contributed enormously in their role as School Councillors. 

Arpad, Graham and Kit were all active members of the Education Committee as well as providing wise counsel on 

many matters that were presented over the years.  

The after-hours use of the gymnasium was probably one of the most contentious and emotive issues that was faced 

by council. Graham was instrumental in guiding us through decisions on what constitutes a óSchool Communityô 

and how the gymnasium broadened this community beyond the school.  

Arpad and Kit attended every VCAT hearing and briefing along with our School President Mrs Jo Holland. 

It was thanks to their commitment and support that the outcome was favourable to the school now and in to the fu-

ture. They will be missed. 

 

Just before I go, how could I not mention the Movie Night scheduled for next Friday! Iôve already put in my order 

for the scrumptious gourmet picnic boxes. 

 Please see the attachments for signing up to volunteer as well as pre-ordering tickets for óPenguins at Madagascarô 

via Trybooking on our school website. 

Special thanks to our major sponsor for our Twilight Movie Night, Penfold Motors. Each year they are very gener-

ous with financial support for our school. 

 

I apologise for the long report this week. There is so much to share and tell. 

                   

 Regards Gayle 

 



National Young Leaders Day  



Year 3 Excursion to Science Works 


